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 Christmas is God’s special gift to humankind and especially to each one 
of us. He came down like a baby. He came down to the level of the poor, the 
neglected, the oppressed, the marginalized and the outcastes. Jesus who 
was divine, was born not in a palace, but in a manger. His parents were not 
famous personalities, but were from common folks; He completely emptied 
himself, because he loved us. Christmas is the story of how God fulfilled His 
promises, and became one of us in order to be closer to us and to save us. 
 

  
 
Dear Friends, Christmas is a celebration of joy, hope and peace. It is a feast 
of joy to celebrate the greatest moment in history to tell everyone that the 
savior is born.  It is the day when the earth is transformed as God comes to 
dwell in the human context. Hope is given to the world that exists in a      
hopeless situation.  The savior has entered the world; the creator has          
become a creature, to give the world a new dignity.  God has emptied himself 
to fill us with hope.  It is a day of peace to the world that is struggling with 
conflicts and disturbance. This message of peace was proclaimed by the        
angels at birth of Jesus:  peace to those of good will. Jesus the God of peace 
will give his peace for us and this peace will last forever.  
 
 In these years, when COVID has destroyed so much in so many people’s 
lives, we must remember that, God has not abandoned us, and remains     
faithful to us. In our life, even in the most dreadful situations, like terminal    
illness or death or economic insecurity, or sorrows or COVID, it is very         
important to believe that God will bring good out of evil.  
 
 “Christmas reminds us that where God is born, hope is born; and where 
hope is born, persons regain their dignity. Where God is born, peace is born. 
And where peace is born, there is no longer room for hatred and for war. 
Where God is born, mercy flourishes”. (Pope Francis) 
 
 
           

A Christmas Message from Father Paul 

Dear Parish Family, 

 Thank you for your Christmas wishes, prayers, and gifts.   

God bless you!           

                  Father Paul 



We remember our loved ones this Christmas and always 

Deceased members of Roth Family from Connie Caldwell 

Calangelo Family from Ms. Beverly Calangelo 

Maille & Rizal Pangilinan, M.D. from Mr. & Mrs. Jose Pangilinan 

Patricia A. Johnson, Thomas F. Turek, Sr., Lawrence Vishnick, Robert L. Johnson, Richard Johnson  

from Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Johnson 

Frank & Helen Pasden from Frank P. Pasden 

Stiglich Family, Budinscak Family, Sittig Family from Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Stiglich 

Helen & Joe Morgan and Bertha & Mike Joseph from Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Morgan 

Mr. & Mrs. Francis Chasko from Mr. & Mrs. William Blatt 

The Duffy and Termin Families from Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Duffy 

Chester Olejasz from Mrs. Joanne Olejasz 

Pete & Mary Jane Schuetz from Dr. & Mrs. Peter Schuetz, Jr. 

James Schirripa, Carl Schirripa & Family, Joseph Fornal & Family from Mrs. Henrietta Schirripa 

Rudy & Marge Medovic from Dr. & Mrs. Michael Medovic 

In Honor of the Dailer Family from Ms. Suzanne Dailer 

Swifty & Ann Smay and Bill & Alma Przybysz from Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Smay 

John Perry, Josephine Gracik, Frank Gracik, Lewis Perry from Mrs. Mary Perry 

Isidora Pereira from Mrs. Elsa Campiti 

Joseph & Betty Mascolino and George & Adeline Souillard from Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Mascolino 

Paul & Rae Evans from their children, grandchildren, and great grandchildren – Heagy Family 

Mary & Mike Kowalik from Mr. Walter Kowalik 

Mr. & Mrs. Herbert Stenger & Miss K. Mae Beck from Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Stenger 

Mary & Mike Kowalik from Mr. Eugene Kowalik 

Calvin & Martha Colley and Albert & Margaret Kreitzer from Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kreitzer 

Steve & Marie Pappa, William & Rose Stoehr and Keith & Becky Stoehr from Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Stoehr 

Harry & Emma Russell and Bud Rees from Mrs. Carolyn Rees 

Will & Connie Weidman, Argentino & Lena Polsinelli and Lee Ann Hancher from Donna & Argy Polsinelli 

James Rudol from Georgia Rudol 

Ken & Clara Wycherley, Phyllis Denard, Richard & Mary Oberdick from Mr. & Mrs. William Wycherley 

Gallagher/Bentz/McGlothlin Family from Mrs. Joan Gallagher 

Harvey & Rita Myers and Norma Taylor from Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Myers 

Bob Wildpret, Chuck Conrad Family, John Diemer Family from Ms. Joan Wildpret 

Mary Lou Mauck from Ron Mauck 

Paul Tepe from Inge Tepe 

Mike & Mary Kowalick from Eugene & Walter Kowalick 

Mark Rohrig, Bill Rohrig IV, Stella & William Glivar,  Bill & Frances Rohrig and Joan Fleahmon from Shelley Rohrig 

Frank Kuca, Jr., David & Jessie Saunders and Elvira Ciabotti from Mrs. Gennie Kuca 

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Belancic, Sr., Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Dunlap, Mr. & Mrs. Ernie Moffo, Mr. & Mrs. Frank Zubel  

from Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Belancic 

Bill & Jackie Burke from Mr. & Mrs. Mark Knuth 

Cupp and Junkins Families from Mr. & Mrs. George Cupp 

Edmund & Mary Brzozowski from Mrs. Eleanor DiProsperis 

Chester Olejasz and Schreyer Family from Ms. Mary Jo Graebe 

Lawrence Michael Carney from Dr. & Mrs. Michael Carney 

Nick Mirides and Roman Family from Ms Janet Mirides 

Adam James Ross from Mrs. Mary Ross 

George Fedorke Family, Rose & George Kali, Christie Family from Mrs. Patricia Fedorke 

Larry, Lee and Gary Dusch from   Mr. & Mrs. Friedrich Hempelmann 

Yaeger and Schroeder Families from Ms. Joan Yaeger 

Sekoral Family from Mr. & Mrs. Edward Boudreau 

Bob Wildpret, Chuck Conrad Family, John Diemer Family from Ms. Joan Wildpret 

Flower Donations from: 

Mr. & Mrs. Domenico Mennillo  Mr. & Mrs. John Barbaley   Mr. William Schreyer, Jr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick McCormick                   Mr. & Mrs. Ebbie Schuetz   Mrs. Renatha Cornelia 

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Campbell   Mr. William Schreyer  Mr. & Mrs. Brian Black  Ms. Patricia Stab 



CORPUS CHRISTI SCHOOL IS A WONDERFUL PLACE BECAUSE OF YOU!!!! 
 

Without your generosity and support, Corpus Christi would not be able to do all of the amazing,  
engaging, faith-filled activities that encourage our students a life of learning and service. 

 

THANK YOU 



PARISH AND DWC 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 



ACCEPTING NEW STUDENT APPLICATIONS 
for the 2022-2023 academic year beginning 

February 11th  

For more information, visit us at 
corpuschristiwheeling.com 

Or call (304)277-1220 



  

 

In Loving Memory of 

Marge and Rudy Medovic 

        From: 

      Mike & Cathy  

     Medovic 

 

In Loving Memory of 

Mark & Bill Rohrig IV 

William & Frances Rohrig 

From: 

Shelley & Shawn 

Rohrig 

In Loving Memory of 

Mary Lou Mauck 

From: 

The Mauck Family 

In Loving Memory of 

Clem Wieloh 

From: 

A Friend 

 

In Loving Memory of 

James Rudol 

From: 

Georgia Rudol 

and  family 

 

In Loving Memory of 

Betty Fahey 

From: 

Jack Fahey 

FREE HELP FOR PARISHIONERS 

Jerod Buck, Austin Smay, and Jacob Estep (strong college students)  
are available over Christmas break to aid in manual labor tasks such as  

taking down Christmas decorations, moving furniture, cleaning, etc. 
AVAILABLE FROM DECEMBER 27 TO JANUARY 7 

CALL OR TEXT JACOB AT (304)238-3344to discuss a mutually convenient time for help! 



“Where 
1 Call 

Does it 
All!” 

Triveri 
Aluminum 

& Vinyl 
Inc. 

2222 Warwood Ave, 
Wheeling, WV 26003 

304-277-2850 

ROHRIG HEAVY 
EQUIPMENT 

 

Maintenance LLC 
Wheeling, WV 
304-277-3400 

CAMPBELLSTEVENP@GMAIL.COM 

304-312-0130                                 License #WV056392 

THIS SPACE COULD BE RESERVED FOR YOUR  BUSINESS AD! 
We are currently taking ad  subscriptions for the Corpus Christi  Parish Bulletin.      

Please contact the Parish Office 304-277-2911 for affordable price quotes and information! 

Thank you to all of 

our local business 

for your support! 


